	MINUTE NUMBERS



Minutes of Parish Councils’ Liaison Committee
Meeting Date:

Thursday, 23 September 2004 starting at 7.15pm

Present:


C Law (Chairman)

Councillors:




Parish Representatives

P Young


Balderstone

C Wood


Bashall Eaves & Great Mitton

J Craddock


Bolton-by-Bowland

R Skolzen


Clayton-le-Dale

D Berryman


Clitheroe

R Hargreaves


Clitheroe 

A Yearing


Clitheroe

S Hartley 


Hothersall

D Hicks


Longridge

N C Walsh


Mellor

A Dales



Mellor

A Mashiter


Read

D T King


Rimington & Middop

J Moorhouse


Simonstone

D M Midgeley


Waddington

K Jackson


Waddington

T Makinson


West Bradford

S Barker


Whalley

E Ronnan


Whalley

J Robinson


Wilpshire

P Elms



Wiswell

In attendance: Chief Executive, Director of Development Services and Policy Development Officer

Also in attendance:  J Styan, LCC and S Brimble, Lancashire Trading Standards

391
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Borough Councillors D Bailey, H Douglas, G H Sowter, C J Holtom and J McGowan and from the following Parish Representatives:

A Schofield 


 Clayton-le-Dale

B H Dowles
Bolton-by-Bowland

J Fullshaw


 Gisburn

F Robinson


 Grindleton

F Priest



 Longridge

K Lovack


 Salesbury

J Lawson


 Slaidburn and Easington

K Hooper


 Rimington and Middup

P Chadwick


 Wilpshire

F Goss



 Sabden

392
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 29 July 2004 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

393
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

There were no declarations of interests.

394
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Concurrent Functions


Councillor Ronan from Whalley questioned when the next meeting of the working group would take place.  The Policy Development Officer promised to investigate this matter.

395
DOORSTEP CRIME AND BOGUS PROPERTY REPAIRERS

The Chairman introduced Steve Brimble from Lancashire Trading Standards who talked to Committee about the work of Trading Standards in relation to issues such as counterfeit goods, underage sales of alcohol and tobacco and weights and measures issues ensuring quantities indicated on packages were correct.  He informed Committee that the Department’s current initiatives in relation to bogus traders and doorstep crime and gave instances where elderly people had been conned out of their life savings.  

Trading Standards had a quick response team and had produced a “Beware of the Bogeyman” video for vulnerable groups.  They were also working with theatre groups to get their message across and were lobbying Parliament to outlaw ‘cold calling’.

They had also developed a protocol with banks and building societies in relation to people who were known to be withdrawing large amounts of cash from their accounts and offering advice where these related to bogus callers.


There were also plans to put together a list of reputable traders in conjunction with the Home Improvement Agency.

Members then discussed this matter and raised issues around raising the profile of Trading Standards operations, work with other agencies such as Citizens Advice Bureau and Age Concern and the need to know which firms were reputable.

RESOLVED:
That Stephen be thanked for his informative and interesting talk.

396
SCHOOL TRAVEL PLANS

Jan Styan, District Partnership Officer from Lancashire County Council explained how school travel plans would work to provide a more effective way of getting children to school.  These would be developed by Head Teachers and School Governors and would look at the problems and find solutions.  Currently there were five such plans in operation across the Ribble Valley.  Issues such as cycle safety training, educational visits and school crossing patrols were all part of this initiative.


Members raised the issue about more TV campaigns for children’s road safety and the availability of grants from LCC for these plans.

RESOLVED:
That the matter be noted.

397
CHILDREN’S CENTRE

Jan Styan reported on the progress with the Children’s Centre for Clitheroe.  Government money had been available and plans were well advanced.  

The Centre would be based at Ribblesdale Nursery and would operate 10 hours per day, five days a week and 48 weeks per year.  The catchment area would be the area immediately around the Nursery.  In addition, seven extra outreach satellite sites were proposed for Slaidburn, Hurst Green, Gisburn, Dunsop Bridge, West Bradford, Chipping and Bolton-by-Bowland.  It was recognised that this scheme was still at the very early stages.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

398
MODEL COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE

The Policy Development Officer reported that this item had been included on the Agenda at the request of Wilpshire Parish Council who had had a particular issue in relation to a complaint raised by a parishioner.  They had found that the Parish Council had no procedure in place to deal with complaints against itself.  The model included with the Agenda papers had been obtained from the Society of Local Council Clerks.  A Wilpshire Parish Representative explained how this matter had arisen in her Parish.  The Policy Development Officer explained that it was up to individual Parish Councils to decide whether they wished to adopt a procedure based on this model.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

399
GRANTS FOR WAR MEMORIALS

Committee were informed by English Heritage that Friends of War Memorials had their own small grant scheme which offered grants of up to £250 to War Memorial projects of all types.  

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

400
MATTERS BROUGHT FORWARD BY PARISH COUNCILS

(a)
Read Parish Council – Inspection of trees on Parish Council land

The Chairman raised the issue of advice which could be given on trees which had been requested, in this instance by Read Parish Council, which the Borough Council had not been able to provide.  The Chairman sought to clarify this matter.


The Director of Development Services explained that the Council’s Countryside Officer did give advice but did not carry out detailed tree inspection work whether it be for Parish Councils or private landowners.  The Council had a list of qualified arboriculturalists and leaflets were available giving advice.  The Borough Council could also provide grants towards the costs incurred for tree surveys, tree work and planting.

(b)
Rimington and Middop Parish Council – Highway cleaning

The Clerk to Rimington and Middop Parish Council had raised this matter with Lancashire County Council and had been informed that carriageway gulleys were cleaned once a year.  The Parish Council were not impressed with this reply and had asked for this item to be raised at the meeting.


The Policy Development Officer then read out a reply from the Council’s Engineering Manager which pointed out this Council’s responsibilities to keep land clear of litter and refuse.  He pointed out that rural roads were mechanically swept four times a year and reminded Committee that the management and maintenance of the public highway, including the effective drainage was the responsibility of the Lancashire County Council as Highway Authority.


The Clerk to Rimington and Middop asked that his letter and the response be circulated to all Parish Councils.

RESOLVED:
That 


1.
the matter be noted;  and

2.
the Policy Development Officer circulate this letter and response to all Parish Clerks for their information.

(c)
Langho and Billington Parish Council – Model by-laws for playing fields

Councillor Ross raised the issue of standardising by-laws for children’s playing fields, particularly those which were owned by Parish Councils.


The Policy Development Officer commented that there were now fast track procedures issued by the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister in relation to a wide variety of by-laws which would need further investigation.

RESOLVED:
That


1.
the report be noted;  and


2.
a report on Model by-laws be submitted to a future meeting of this Committee.


(d)
Waddington – New licensing policy

The Ward Member for Waddington informed all Parish Councils that Ribble Valley Borough Council would be consulting them on its proposed new licensing policy.  A public meeting would be held on 19 October 2004 to hear people’s views.

(e)
Rimington and Middop – Static caravan sites


The Clerk to Rimington and Middop Parish Council referred to a review of all static caravan sites with a view to certain licences being extended from 8 to 11 months per year.  


The Director of Development Services explained where the review process was up to and indicated that the report would be submitted to Planning and Development Committee in the near future.


The Chief Executive reported that the particular application for Todber Caravan Site at Rimington would be discussed by Community Committee at its next meeting. 

401
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The Chairman announced that the next meeting of this Committee would be held on Thursday, 18 November 2004 commencing at 7.15pm.

The meeting closed at 8.32pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact Paul Timson (414403).

BA/JS
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M Fielding


E M H Ranson


M Robinson


C Ross


D Taylor


C Warkman
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